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WeCreate is an alliance of New Zealand’s creative industries with the mission to grow and promote 

New Zealand’s creative sector. WeCreate’s 23 member organisations represent content creators and 

owners across the spectrum of the creative industries from film and television, to games and books, 

visual arts, music, design, photography and architecture.  

Our comments here are made in light of WeCreate’s strategy to facilitate growth of the New Zealand 

creative industries in ways that benefit individual creators and creative businesses – both of which 

lead to economic prosperity for New Zealand. 

In our submission of 11 March 2016, we expressed concern with how both content owners and 

copyright are portrayed in the National Interest Analysis (NIA) and various Government 

communications on the TPPA. This seems totally at odds with the potential of the sector as outlined 

in the Business Growth Agenda and with the effort the Government is investing in the Creative 

Sector Study and Convergence Review. This portrayal was also very obvious during the Ministry’s 

presentation sessions held in advance of these submissions being due. We were not aware that 

separate rightsholder and user sessions were being held, apparently to “focus” discussions. We were 

also extremely disappointed that the Ministry continues, in public fora, to refer to the strongly 

contested figures that are claimed to be the cost to New Zealand of the copyright term extension (i.e. 

the Ergas Report and $55m).Term extension has a direct benefit for New Zealand content creators 

and brings their rights into line with the term afforded to content creators in our trading partners, 

and yet this is not factored into the Ministry’s positioning or calculations. 

 

We have responded at a strategic level to the consultation document questions below, but note that 

the questions are targeted in particular areas and do not cover the complete implementation of the 

IP Chapter. In light of this, we need to premise this submission with a reminder: 

Copyright exists to benefit both content creators and those who wish to access creative content. 

There is common ground in the public and private interests in copyright. 

 It is not a “them versus us” situation. 

We also draw your attention to the small number of organisations in the New Zealand music 
industry. The number of submissions made on Performers’ Rights by content owners is not any 
reflection on the importance of these rights to that creative industry. 
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